
CHESS NOTES   08.05.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South were on the road  when 
they visited St.James’ Church hall where Louth were  the 
hosts. After beating Horncastle 3½ to ½ in their la st match 
Lincoln topped the table on points difference from reigning 
champions Spalding but since then Spalding had also  beaten 
Horncastle by a similar score line so led the table  by 2 
points but Lincoln had 2 games in hand so a good re sult 
would maintain the pressure on the leaders. On the other 
hand a win for Louth would bring them into contenti on. 
 
On board 1 it was my pleasure to be paired as black  against 
one of Louth’s up and coming juniors Adam Robinson with the 
opening following the Scotch game 1. e4 e5 2. Nf3 N c6 3. d4 
exd4 4. Nxd4 Bc5 5. Nxc6 Qf6 6. Qd2 dxc6 7. Bc4 Be6  8. Bxe6 
Qxe6 and after the initial exchanges I had my eyes on the 
pawn on e4 9. 0-0 Nf6 10. Nc3 0-0 11. Qe2 Bd4 threa tening 
12. ...Bxc3 and also preventing 12. f3. White playe d 12. 
Re1 Ng4 13. Rf1 Rfe8 14. Bd2 Nf6 15. Bf4 Rac8 16. Q d3 Bxc3 
17. bxc3 Qxe4 winning the pawn 18. Be3 Qxd3 19. cxd 3 b6 and 
I went on to win a few moves later. 
 
Interestingly, post game analysis showed that if af ter 13. 
...Rfe8 (see diagram) white had played 14. Bg5 then  he 
might have found equality as 14. ...Bxc3 15. bxc3 Q xe4 16. 
Qxe4 Rxe4 17. f3 is better for white and 15. ...Nf6  16. 
Bxf6 Qxf6 17. Qe3 is equal. 
 
A draw for James Irwin was Lincoln’s only other 
contribution as Louth ran out winners 2½ to 1½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  


